
THE LENSPAPER – MAY 2016 
North County Photographic Society is not able to email you a complete 
edition of The Lenspaper this month.  This email, however, will alert you to 
upcoming NCPS events for the month of May. 
 
Next meeting:  Wednesday, May 25, 6:30 PM 
Where:  San Diego Botanic Garden, Encinitas 
 
May’s speaker:  MIKE MCMAHON 
Topic:  Photo Books Made Easy 
Have you been tempted to try making your own photo book?  Have you 
wondered about the cost?  The best way to approach it?  The best book-
making software to use? 
In this month’s presentation, Mike McMahon will provide answers to these 
questions and more.  You can look forward to seeing samples of great 
photo books, understand the variety of book-making choices available, 
and learn a tried-and-true workflow for making great photo books in a 
straightforward, easy way. 
 
May’s member share topic:  NEW 
What is new? 
Shiny, Clean, Different, Fresh, Contemporary, Emerging, or something you 
will do. 
A photography technique you have not tried before? 
The real voyage of discovery consists not in seeking new landscapes, but 
in having new eyes.  M. Proust. 
What story or vision will you share? 
Please submit up to 2 images.  Go to Members Login on the NCPS web 
site (www.nc-photo.org) and submit your images there. 
 
May’s photo shoot:  CIVIL WAR REENACTMENT AT THE SOUTHERN 
CALIFORNIA RAILWAY MUSEUM 
Date:  Saturday, May 21, 2016 
Time:  9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
Where:  2201 South A Street, Perris 
Leader:  Dan Nougier 
This is truly one of my favorite places to photograph.  The Railway Museum 
is home to over 200 historic railway cars and locomotives.  This includes a 
large steam locomotive which is scheduled to run this weekend.  
Combine all this with Civil War era uniforms and encampments.  There will 
even be several battles throughout the day.  This event is a 
photographer’s paradise.  Bring a tripod so you don’t miss all the great 
indoor shots of the trolleys and railway cars.  We will meet in the parking 
lot in time to enter the gate when they open at 9:00.  Go to 



http://www.oerm.org/ for more information.  Admission for this event is 
$7.00.  The museum is located off I-215 roughly 30 minutes north of 
Temecula.  Please contact Dan Nougier at photoshoots@nc-photo.org or 
cell 619-884-1359 if you plan on coming. 
 
 
 
 


